محل مهر آموزشگاه		نوبت اول دی ماه ۹۷	اداره کل آموزش و پرورش استان گیلان	نام و نام خانوادگی :	
		تاریخ امتحان: ۹۷/۱۰/۲		پایه تحصیلی: دوازدهم رشته: تجربی/ریاضی	
		مدت امتحان: دقيقه	دبیرستان غیردولتی اندیشه های شریف	سوالات درس : زبان انگلیسی ۳	
بارم	A. <u>M</u>	atch the definitions (1-4)	with the words (a-e). There is on	e extra word.	
1	2.	to be worthy () an arrangement in a part to stop being angry we tell somebody that some	ith someone ()	a. combinationb. recommendc. supposed. forgivee. deserve	
0.5		dd one out. a. elementary	o. technical c. advanced	d. intermediate	
1.5		a . abbreviations The best way to learn introduction. This sec	ven words. There is one extra words. There is one extra words. There is one extra words. entries c. repeatedly d. ego whow to use your dictionary	fectively is to read its are arranged,	
1	7· a 8.	a. spared b. b . Hafez is known to be	when she saw her brother after sourst c. shouted defined the sand sources and sources are sources and sources and sources are sources are sources are sources and sources are	authors around the world.	
0.5	A. <u>Co</u>	omplete the following ser	ntence with appropriate tag quest e your homework,	tion.	
0,5		ll in the blank with corre	ect form of the verb. a word, does he? (s	ay)	

	نوبت اول دی ماه ۹۲	باسمه تعالی اداره کل آموزش و پرورش استان گیلان مدیریت آموزش و پرورش ناحیه ۲ رشت دبیرستان غیردولتی اندیشه های شریف	نام و نام خانوادگی :
محل مهر آموزشگاه	تاریخ امتحان: ۹۷/۱۰/۲		پایه تحصیلی : دوازدهم رشته : تجربی/ریاضی
	مدت امتحان: دقيقه		سوالات درس : زبان انگلیسی ۳

	C. <u>Choose the best verb form</u> .					
1	11. Penicillin, for instance, (was discovered / discovered) quite accidentally when					
	Alexander Fleming <u>(w</u>	<u>vas working / was worked)</u> on	bacteria.			
2	D. Make active and passive sentences					
	12. problems/find / to / s cientists / solutions.					
	Active:					
	Passive :					
	A. <u>Choose the Compound S</u>	<u>entence. Then complete the f</u>	following table for it.			
	13. a) They were so happ	y for the results.				
	b) They didn't know	the stranger, so I called the po	olice.			
2.5	Subjects	Verbs	Connecting word			
				ا نگارش		
0.5	B. Correct the underlined word.					
0.5	14. My brother went to the library, <u>or</u> he didn't study at all.					
	C. Combine the two sentences with 'and', 'but', 'or' or 'so'.					
1	15. We can eat our lunch at the restaurant. We can have our lunch at home.					
2	D. <u>Unscramble the sentences.</u>					
	16. an old diary / her room / the mother / with / to / and / went / came back.					
-	17. recently /a new medicine / made / been / has / ?					

محل مهر آموزشگاه		اداره کل آموزش و پرورش استان گیلان		ام حوادی .	7 7 7 7 7	
		تاریخ امتحان: ۹۷/۱۰/۲	مدیریت آموزش و پرورش ناحیه ۲ رشت دبیرستان غیردولتی اندیشه های شریف	پایه تحصیلی: دوازدهم رشته: تجربی/ریاضی سوالات درس: زبان انگلیسی ۳		
		مدت امتحان: دقيقه				
2	18.	-	s too expe	ences. ensive, so, but		
2	A. Read the passage. Generate one question and then answer it. Jabbar Bachcheban is well known for opening the first Iranian kindergarten and the first deaf school for Iranian kids. He is the author of the book "Method of Teaching the Deaf" in which he explained his unique method of teaching the deaf, known as oral hand alphabet system. He devoted his life to speech training of Iranian deaf students. There are plenty of Baghcheban schools all across the country now for deaf kids. 20. (Question)					
2	B. Read the following passage and answer the questions that follow. It is very important for us to respect our elders. It is also important to note that elders were not born elders; they were kids like us and now have grown old. A few years hence we will also grow older. If today we respect them, our present and future generations will carry those values and will learn to respect us as well when we grow old. No matter what we do in our lives, who we are, and where we live, we must love them as they love us unconditionally. They feel honored when we appreciate their love and respect them. So it is our duty to help them when they need us because they are not young enough to handle things on their own like before. 21. Write down at least two other words related to "unconditionally". (word part family) 22. Do our parents feel proud when we appreciate them? 23. Why should we help our parents?				Reading	

باسمه تعالى

نوبت اول دی ماه ۹۲

نام و نام خانوادگی:

C. Read the following passage and answer the questions that follow.

Chess is called the game of kings. It has been around for a long time. People have been playing it for over 500 years. Chess is based on an even older game from India. The chess we play today is from Europe.

Chess is a two-player game. One player uses the white pieces. The other uses the black pieces. Each piece moves in a special way. One piece is called the king. Each player has one. The players take turns moving their pieces. If a player lands on a piece, he or she takes it. The game ends when a player loses his or her king. There are a few more rules, but those are the basics.

Some people think that chess is more than a game. They think that it makes the mind stronger. Good chess players use their brains. They take their time. They think about what will happen next. These skills are useful in life and in chess. Chess is kind of like a work out for the mind.

You don't always have lots of time to think when playing chess. There is a type of chess with short time limits. It's called blitz chess. In blitz chess, each player gets ten minutes to use for the whole game. Your clock runs during your turn. You hit the time clock after your move. This stops your clock. It also starts the other player's clock. If you run out of time, you lose. Games of blitz chess are fast-paced.

Chess is not just for people. Computers have been playing chess since the 1970s. At first **they** did not play well. They made mistakes. As time went on they grew stronger. In 1997, a computer beat the best player in the world for the first time. It was a computer called Deep Blue. Deep Blue was big. It took up a whole room. By 2006 a cell phone could beat the best players in the world. Chess sure has come a long way. Don't you think so?

- 24. According to the text,is <u>NOT</u> a reason that chess is a good workout for the mind?
 - a. Good chess players think about what will happen next.
 - b. Good chess players take a lot of risks.
 - c. Good chess players take their time.
 - d. Good chess players use their brains.
- 25. Which best describes the main idea in **Paragraph Four**?
 - a. It argues that players should think less.
 - b. It explains how blitz chess is played.
 - c. It explains time clocks work.

4

d. It describes many different ways to play chess.

	نوبت اول دی ماه ۹۲	باسمه تعالی اداره کل آموزش و پرورش استان گیلان مدیریت آموزش و پرورش ناحیه ۲ رشت دبیرستان غیردولتی اندیشه های شریف	نام و نام خانوادگی :
محل مهر آموزشگاه	تاریخ امتحان: ۹۷/۱۰/۲		پایه تحصیلی: دوازدهم رشته: تجربی/ریاضی
	مدت امتحان: دقيقه		سوالات درس : زبان انگلیسی ۳

24	ارزش این برگه امتحانی ۱۲ نمره از ۲۰ نمره است جمع نمره ۱۲= ۲۴:۲	
	29. Where did the game that chess is based on come from?	
	28. How long have people been playing chess?	
	27. What does the underlined pronoun " <u>they</u> " in last paragraph refer to?	
	a. True b. False	
	26. In the second paragraph the writer explain the rules of chess.	